
[image: image1.png]WASHINGTON STATE BOARD FOR
COMMUNITY & TECHNICAL COLLEGES




March 1, 2018
MEMORANDUM








TO:

Allocation Distribution List
FROM:

Cherie Berthon, Operating Budget Director
SUBJECT:
FY 2017-18 Operating Allocation #5
Attached is the fifth allocation of operating funds for FY 2017-18.  Attachment One displays total allocations by fund through this allocation.  Attachment Two displays the individual items for this allocation by district.  Attachment Three displays FTE by enrollment category.  Attachment Four displays the Worker Retraining funding and associated FTE.  Attachment Five displays the Facilities Maintenance and Operations (M&O) funds available for allocation throughout the fiscal year.
Guided Pathways (001-CA1)
This is a transfer of $25,000 from State Board Program to State Board Admin to cover administration costs associated with the Guided Pathways program.

These funds are earmarked by the State Board and must be used for the purpose provided. This allocation is ongoing.
Hospital Employee Education & Training (H.E.E.T.) (001-101)
Allocates $41,666 to Yakima Allied COE for the Medical Assisting Coordination Project.

These funds are earmarked by the State Board and must be used for the purpose provided. This allocation is one-time and will not be added to the base allocation.
Workforce Development (001-101)
This is a one-time transfer of $15,000 to Yakima Valley Community College for the Allied COE for the Medical Assisting Coordination Project.
These funds are earmarked by the State Board and must be used for the purpose provided. This allocation is one-time and will not be added to the base allocation.
Worker Retraining (001-101)(001-AC1)
This allocation re-allocates Worker Retraining funds returned by private colleges to CTCs for financial aid.
These funds are provisoed by the Legislature and must be used for the purpose provided. This allocation is one-time and will not be added to the base allocation.

Opportunity Grant – General Fund State (001-101)
The Opportunity Grant funding provided to eleven colleges is a reallocation of funds held in reserve and funds returned by one college.
These funds are earmarked by the State Board and must be used for the purpose provided. This allocation is one-time and will not be added to the base allocation.

Informational Resources
If you have questions about the allocation of grant funding, Workforce Development Centers of Excellence or Worker Retraining please contact Susan Wanager, Policy Associate of Fiscal Management for the Education Division, at (360) 704-4344 or swanager@sbctc.edu. 
For other questions about this allocation, please contact Scherry Sinclair at (360) 704-4312 or ssinclair@sbctc.edu.  
